SPEED WATCH & Notts Police Update

e The PC's contribution is working with Clir Dobson and Notts CC
Highways in monitoring and controlling vehicles in and around the
village.

e Some of you may be aware that the volunteers are out again catching
speeders

e Some of you may be aware if you read my article in the Fleet that the
last statistics stated that 40% of those caught speeding were residents

e Last Friday from 4.15 to 5.30 pm we caught 13 out of 76 vehicles in
access of 35 mph. That's 17%. The highest being 43 mph.

e Today we went to Station Road for the first time from 4.45 to 6 pm. We
caught 4 speeding one of which was 40 mph and two without seat belts.

e You may also be aware that there's a 20 mph recommended speed
around John Blow School and on Swinderby Road. We will be on that
street very soon, so be aware and will record those over 20 mph (24
mph)

e |f we can get more sessions in this year with new volunteers it will help
us in getting Notts Police to carry out some speed checks and those
caught will be prosecuted

e |'ve also been asked to set up a scheme in Winthorpe. The RA has
been carried out and I'm just waiting for them to raise the volunteers to
get started. They will be using our speed gun and making a contribution
to the running costs.

e |t's interesting that we always get people recommending what we
should do but when asked to volunteer they're very quick in backing
down.

On another note, our new PCSO Kate Hyde has not been able to join us
tonight as she's on annual leave. As | still hold the post as a Notts Police
Volunteers | get to know what is going on in the village and surrounding areas.
She has asked me to report the following.

In the last 30 days we have had 10 incidents in Collingham, these are:

3 incidents of Fly grazing

1 theft from shop

2 thefts from motor vehicles (these were both targeting vehicles carrying tools)
1 incident of ASB on High Street next to the Co-op

2 incidents of criminal damage where a derelict building was damaged and a
fork lift.

We also found a Cannabis grow in the area however | cannot provide any
further details on this as it is still under investigation.

You are reminded that if you witness or wish to report any incident that doesn’t
require an Emergency call, then call 101. You may have to be insistent with
them as it has been known for them to refuse to register the call. If you are not
satisfied, then call or email me and I'll take it up with Katie.

Any questions?



